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Harnett County Mobile Home Park Inspection Notification

December 19, 2017
Libroca MHP
Attn:  Danny & Karen Ferguson

596 Silas Moore Road

Coats, NC 27521
Re: Certificate of Compliance Expiration 01/03/2018
Dear Park Owner / Manager,

As you are aware, the Harnett County Unified Development Ordinance requires that all manufactured home parks maintain a valid certificate of zoning compliance which must be renewed every two years or at the change of park ownership.  Our records indicate that the above referenced park is approaching the expiration date of its certificate of zoning compliance; therefore the Harnett County Planning Department has performed an inspection on the mobile home park listed above to ensure compliance has been made with the Harnett County Unified Development Ordinance.  

An inspection was made on 12/15/2017 and it was determined that the park is currently in violation of the Harnett County Unified Development Ordinance. A copy of the inspection sheet which details the park’s deficiencies has been attached with this letter.  Please review the inspection sheet and take the necessary steps to bring the park into full compliance with the Harnett County Unified Development Ordinance prior to the anniversary date noted above for your park. Once the park is ready for re-inspection, please contact the Harnett County Planning Department to schedule a re-inspection.  Further please be reminded that all inspections that result in non-compliance shall subject you to a $50.00 re-inspection fee per site visit.  A mandatory re-inspection will be performed if an inspection is not requested thirty (30) days after the expiration of the certificate of zoning compliance.  If park conditions should prohibit the renewal of the certificate of zoning compliance for a period of thirty (30) days beyond the expiration date, the park owner shall be subject to a civil citation of up to five hundred dollars ($500.00) in accordance to Article XIII, Section 8.1 of the Harnett County Unified Development Ordinance.   

Thank you for your attention in this matter, please feel free to contact me with any comments or questions you may have (910) 893-7525.

Sincerely,

Amy D. Driggers

Amy D. Driggers, CZO 

Development Compliance Officer


